Questions and Answers about Bicycle and Pedestrian Issues
Central West Focus Area
Compiled on April 3, 2013

During the Central West Steering Committee meeting on March 21, 2013, the Bicycle and Pedestrian small group developed a list of questions about bicycle and pedestrian issues in the area. The questions and answers are listed below, and the answers were compiled by the Town’s Long Range and Transportation Division of the Planning Department.  

Q: How does the Bike Plan match with the work of the Central West Focus Area plan? Should the Central West Focus Area members attend the Bike Plan meetings?

A: At this point, much of the anticipated work to develop a draft Chapel Hill Bicycle Plan will be undertaken at the same time as the work of the Central West effort. Staff will monitor discussions of the Central West effort related to bicycle improvements and use that information to inform the work in developing the Bicycle Plan. We believe there will an opportunity to incorporate bicycle recommendations of the Central West Plan into the Chapel Hill Bicycle Plan. We encourage members of the Central West group to participate in the open houses and workshops anticipated to be part of the development of the Bicycle Plan in order to provide comments and recommendations.  

Q: How does the Central West work interact with the draft Parks and Recreation Master Plan and the draft Greenways Plan?

A: The Greenways Plan has been adopted by the Council and its recommendations should be incorporated into the Central West Plan.  Along certain corridors the Greenways Plan offers some guidance but not specific recommendations on facility types, which will allow for some flexibility. For more information about the Greenways Plan, please click here. 

Q:  How does the Carolina North Bike Connector plan interact with the Central West area?

A: The proposed Campus to Campus Connector would provide bicycle access to the Estes Drive and to Carolina North.

Q: Is there a bike ordinance for the Town which illustrates where it is and is not okay to ride a bike? 

A: The Town’s Ordinance restricts bicycle use on Downtown sidewalks. Beyond that the Ordinance does not limit the use of bicycles by location.

Q: Grant funding for MLK and Estes – How much is funding is available for each corridor? 

A: The Town has secured approximately $905,000 for MLK bicycle improvements and $1.432 million for Estes Drive. These funds, totaling $2.337 million include a 20% local match of $468,000.




Q: There is a striped crosswalk on Piney Mountain Road that leads to an unmaintained path; who owns this land?

A: On the north side of Piney Mountain Road, at the crosswalk, is a path to the Timber Hollow Apartments. It appears to be on the Timber Hollow property. 
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Q: Who decides that a street should be a “complete street”? NCDOT? The Town? 

A: Both the Town and NCDOT have adopted Complete Streets policies. In general, those policies attempt to accommodate the needs of all users, motorists, bicyclists and pedestrians. The specific elements of complete street design will vary from corridor to corridor based on the unique characteristics, function and proposed uses in that corridor. Most arterials in Town are NCDOT roads and decisions about future design of those roads would need to include NCDOT.

Q: Is MLK being identified as a complete street? If not, why?

A: At this point no specific roads have been designated as a “complete street.” We anticipate that the Central West recommendations will include suggestions for implementing complete streets principles along Estes Drive and Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.

Q: Is there a Safe Routes to School network in the area? 

A: There is no formal “network” that has been identified or designated.  In 2008 as part of the Town’s Active Living By Design grant, we assessed the condition of the pedestrian network in the walk zones that were defined for the Estes and Phillips Schools. As a result of that assessment the Town constructed short segments of sidewalk, provided cross walks and installed solar powered school zone warning lights. We also engaged the schools in a promotional program to encourage walking to school on a regular basis. Due to legal concerns the ability of the schools to actively participate in the promotional program was limited.  We continue to work informally with parent groups to promote walk to school. 
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